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28th March 2023 
 
 
Dear Darren, 
  
Thank you for the invitation to appear at the committee earlier this month and for the opportunity 
to answer questions on the strategy and performance of the Development Bank of Wales. 
  
During the session, the committee asked about the carbon offsetting scheme in which we participate 
and specifically whether we are engaged in any tree planting on agricultural land. I undertook to 
write with further details. 
  
We work with Carbon Footprint Ltd and take part in their UK based tree planting programme, which 
coordinates planting of native British broad-leaved trees. A large proportion of their trees are 
planted in school grounds, where they help to educate and raise awareness among pupils. Whilst we 
are not engaged in any tree planting on agricultural land, Carbon Footprint has advised that they 
sometimes plant on farmland as hedging. 
  
The locations for the trees planted in our scheme are: 
  

• Clwb Rygbl Dinbych 

• Coleg Plas Dwbl 

• Broadway Junior School 

• Bowland Escapes Caravan Park 
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Their portfolio of carbon offset projects operates within quality management systems such as Gold 
Standard Verified Emission Reductions (VERs) and Verified Carbon Standard (VCS) certified credits. 
All of their projects meet the stringent requirements of the Quality Assurance Standard (QAS) for 
Carbon Offsetting. 
  
I trust that this information will be of interest to the committee. 
  
Yours sincerely, 

 

Giles Thorley 

Chief Executive 

 

 

 


